
                                                                              Primary 7 Classroom 

                                                                   St. Peter’s Primary School 

                                                                                          90 Collegeland Road 

                                                                                            Tuesday 18th May 2021                   

 

Principal’s Office 

St. Peter’s Primary School 

90 Collegeland Road 

 

 

Dear Mr McAlinden, 

                                  Since we, the primary 7 class, have had a hard year with Covid-

19, it would only be right to make up for this. We would love to perform an 

entertaining end of year play. This would improve our school image, celebrate our 

amazing time spent in your incredible primary school and build memories we will 

never forget. We are asking you to give us permission for this. 

 

Firstly, this class play would be a way to include everyone and an excellent way to 

showcase our class’s many talents and people could even find talents they didn't know 

they had! It would also give students a chance to practise these talents. These could 

include speech and drama, singing, acting, dancing and performing. We could even 

practise our everyday skills of listening, speaking and timing. 

 

Secondly, the play would be a good idea as it would also give us experience with 

things like microphones and all the equipment used to set up the play. Handling these 

parts of equipment will give us some knowledge for our second chapter in life. These 

skills would help students if they want to be actors, actresses or singers when they 

grow up. Wouldn’t you feel proud watching the TV and seeing your primary 7 class 

all grown up? 

 

Finally, we are all aware that Covid-19 still exists and you might be worried about our 

social distancing; but as you know, we are all in our class bubbles and if it's still 

bothering you we could wear masks during rehearsals.  

 

To conclude, we think it's a good idea to send off your brilliant primary 7 class by 

allowing us to perform an excellent play. It would make up for all the things we have 

missed out on this year due to Covid-19. 

So please can you allow us to do this play and make new memories for us all? 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Megan, Orla, Alanna-May, Harry and Dylan S.             



                                                                                    

                                                           Primary 7 Classroom 

   90 Collegeland Road  

      St. Peter’s Primary School  

          Tuesday 18th May 2021 

 

Principal’s Office  

St Peter’s Primary School 

90 Collegeland Road 

 

 

  

 

Dear Mr McAlinden, 

 

                                 We are writing this letter to ask politely for permission to 

perform a play. Surely you don't want to disappoint your daughter or the best 

class in this fantastic school? This play would make us go down in history as the 

first ever class to perform a leavers play in this school…  and all you have to do is 

say the three letter word y-e-s. 

 

Firstly, it's been an incredibly tough year for our class, so we are trying to come 

out the other end and make great memories for us all. We will really relish this as 

we have missed out on some great memories due to coronavirus. 

 

Secondly, we would all really enjoy performing this school play and will happily 

come to school every day!  We will get better at listening and timing -  all great 

skills for secondary school. 

 

Lastly, you might say this is too much money but it is not much more than a leavers 

video, and don’t you think we deserve this after we were denied performing a 

Christmas play in December? 

 

To finish, we think it will create a lot of memories and improve our listening so we 

can’t see why you would deny us this opportunity. If you have any counter 

arguments, please write back and we will reassure you that there is nothing to 

worry about. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Mollie, Cathaoir, Niall, Jamie and Stephen    



                                                                                    

          P7 Classroom 

             90 Collegeland Road 

             Armagh                                                                   

                            Tuesday 18th May 2021 

                                                                                                                                      

Principal's office 

90 Collegeland Rd 

Armagh                                       

 

Dear Mr McAlinden, 
As the generous principal of our school we know you would love our talented P7s to 

have a memorable event to end their years in Primary school and give us a proper send 

off to our second chapter in life. A school play for example would showcase our special 

talents as well as making spectacular memories together. 

 

Firstly, although the play will need a small budget, the outcome will be worth it. By 

helping us we are in turn helping you, because doing this play will greatly benefit the 

school, as future parents of pupils will see the confidence and skills that are taught to 

us by you and the staff in the school. They will want their child to be like that too. 

 

Secondly, by doing this thrilling play it will boost our class confidence by discovering 

many hidden talents such as lighting tech, singing, dancing, speech and drama and 

many more … This play will help us train for reality after childhood, speech and drama 

and public speaking will train for many presidential jobs and wonderful acting jobs. 

This will help us be successful in life. 

 

 Thirdly, the memories we make in our last primary school year will be the memories 

we keep in our hearts forever … we will look back on these memories in adulthood and 

think of the wonderful times we had in primary school with you, Mr McAlinden, as our 

leader.     

 

To conclude this letter to you, our dear principal, we hope we have persuaded you to 

let us do our thrilling play through the excellent points we have made - improving skills 

and talents, life experiences and most importantly making memories together during 

our last year as primary sevens.    

 

Yours faithfully 

Jude, Farragh, Liam Ella and Eoin.                       

                                                                            

                                                               



                                                                                    

                  Primary 7 Classroom    

                                                                  St. Peter’s Primary School  

                                                    Collegeland Road 

                                                                                Co. Armagh 

                      Tuesday 18th May 2021 

                                                 

       

Principal’s Office        

90 Collegeland Rd.                                 

N. Ireland              

Co. Armagh 

 

Dear Mr McAlinden, 

Our class has had an extremely challenging year due to Covid-19. 

We have been talking about ideas that could make this year better. We would like to perform 

a class play but unfortunately we need your permission as the costs are quite high. Please let 

us do the play or else you will be letting down our class who have been working hard 

throughout the year. 

 

Firstly, we think it will be a good way to make memories and look back at it when we are 

older with our grandchildren as well as enjoy it with our parents and grandparents now. 

Furthermore, we think the play would be a good way to build our self-esteem and confidence 

because depending on our role we may have to speak out, sing or dance and that will 

certainly be a boost for the people who rarely take part in such activities. 

 

Finally, this play will give our class an opportunity to show our talents especially people who 

go to speech and drama and also people with hidden talents that they may not know they 

have. Other people might get the chance to develop talents like drawing for backdrops or 

learn new skills like knowing how to manage stage lights. It is also good for revision and to 

memorise lines and know when to say them. 

 

To conclude, this is very important to us. It would show great skill, build confidence and 

overall make memories. It would be a final goodbye to the school that taught us all that we 

know. So can you please fund this project? 

 

Thank you  

 

From, 

  

Ryan, Leo, Alice, Kimi and Mia. 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                    

           Primary 7 Classroom  

 St Peter’s Primary School 

   90 Collegeland Road 

Tuesday 18th May 2021                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                         

Principal's Office 

3rd Door on the Right 

 St Peter’s Primary School 

 90 Collegeland Road 

 

Dear Mr McAlinden,                                                                              

                       2021 is P7’s last year in your wonderful school. As members of the P7 class, 

we would like to inform you that although this year hasn't been the best because of COVID-

19 this shouldn't stop us from having a memorable send off. We have come up with a 

spectacular idea to do a P7 play! This might even become a new tradition! You most definitely 

won't regret saying yes! 

 

First of all, this will improve the school’s image for time to come. People could send their 

children to our school and the numbers will rise. Other classes might get a chance to do the 

play in years to come when they are in P7. This will put a smile on everyone's face! 

     

Secondly, this will improve our skills and listening and will boost our confidence on the stage. 

We might even find hidden talents or take a career in acting, drama or maybe even some people 

could do the lights and music in the background. 

       

Lastly, you may worry about the noise and that some of the other classes may get distracted 

but when the other classes go outside to play they make lots of noise but they  

 

 

don't distract us and we’ll be much quieter than them. Even if we’re too loud we could move 

it down to the field or into the hall. 

     

To conclude, this will cost some money out of school funds, but think of all the benefits that 

this will have for our school. 

  

We will wait with our fingers crossed for your response, we’re sure you won’t want to let our 

hard working class down! 

  

Yours faithfully, 

  

Neasa, Niamh, Dylan M, Evan and Olivia.                

                                                                   

 

                          


